
 

Friday 22nd July 2022 

End of year awards 
At the end of an academic year, Keyworth teachers select individuals who have excelled in a 
particular subject area. Congratulations to all of our 2021-22 winners! 
 

Maths 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Matilda Raymand Ava Forry Forry Bazeet Janet Eliab 

 

English 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Jasmine Naila Kaelan Kaycee Ariella Violeta Salma 
 
 

Science 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Teddy Mawadda Kieron Azra Maida Diaz Zada 

 

Creativity 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Kayleigh Princess Othniel Inti Jawdan Osman Domenica 

 

Sports 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Sonnie Ronit Tawiah Lucas Majid Leyla-Mae Bryony 

 

Computing 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Jaime Jafari Aaradhya Mohammed Jeremiah Rapheu Adam 
 

Attendance awards 
Congratulations to all of the children listed below who had 100% attendance this academic year! 
 

Nursery Thomas, Irughene, Erovre, Jayden, Rocco 

Reception Noah, Sade, Bhavya 

Year 1 Princess, Anniya, Mohamed 

Year 2  

Year 3 Jayme 

Year 4 Keeva, Annabel A 

Year 5 Joanna, Ibrahim, Rachel, Zainab, Benite, Shanitah 

Year 6 Beyonce, Bryony, Leanne 



 

Latest News 
 
September 2022 
The children are due to return to school after the summer holiday on Monday 5th September. 
We will continue with children being dropped off at the gate in the morning as we have found 
that it saves around 25 minutes of teaching time each week and supports parents/carers in 
being able to get away more quickly. Parents/carers will continue to be able to come into 
school at the end of the school day to speak to school staff and can alternatively continue to 
arrange appointments with teachers by contacting the school office. New Reception parents 
should refer to arrangements for transition during the first week in a separate letter that we 
sent previously. Please note that we are returning to our original school times from September 
2022: 
 

Year group Start time End time Lunchtime 

Little Stars 8:45 11:45  

Morning Nursery 8:45 11:45 

Afternoon Nursery 12:30 3:30  

All day Nursery 8:45 3:30 11:30-12:30 

Reception 9:00 3:30 11:30-12:30 

Year 1 9:00 3:30 12:00-1:00 

Year 2 9:00 3:30 12:00-1:00 

Year 3 9:00 3:30 12:30-1:30 

Year 4 9:00 3:30 12:30-1:30 

Year 5 9:00 3:30 12:30-1:30 

Year 6 9:00 3:30 12:30-1:30 

Breakfast club 8:00 – 8:30 School start time 

Afterschool club 3:30 5:55 (collect from 5:30pm where possible) 

 
Gates will open at 8:45am and 3:15pm. The morning bell will ring at 8:57am to encourage those 
running late to go quickly to their lines/class. 
 
Southwark Summer Reading Challenge and library events 
You will find details of the summer reading challenge by clicking on the link below or by visiting 
your local library: 
 
Summer Reading Challenge 
 
Events are taking place in all Southwark libraries throughout the summer. You can see all the 
listings on the Southwark Presents What’s On diary or ask at your local library. 
 
Library events 
 
Southwark’s Summer of Food and Fun - reminder 
Below you will find details of local settings that will be offering activity programmes for 
children and young people during the summer holiday: 
 
Summer of Food and Fun 
 
Summer Fair 
Thank you to Lydia, Colin and the rest of Keyworth Friends who organised what I thought to be a 
very successful fair. What I really enjoyed was the sense of community as well as the smiling 
faces of our children. Thank you to everyone who volunteered – if you were unable to volunteer 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
https://www.southwark.gov.uk/events-culture-and-heritage
https://www.southwark.gov.uk/health-and-wellbeing/health-advice-and-support/healthy-eating?chapter=8


on this occasion, it would be great if you could do so in the future as these events cannot 
happen without the support of our parents/carers.  
 
Message from Keyworth Friends: 
 
Thank you all for making the Summer Fayre such a wonderful event. We would like to give special 
thanks to the volunteers, businesses/individuals who donated and the attendees. We managed to 
raise £1,100.91. We hope you have a great summer break and we look forward to your continuing 
support in the new academic year. 
 
Best wishes, 
Keyworth Friends Committee 
 

 
 
Year 3 carnival preparation 
Year 3 made pharaoh headdresses in preparation for our carnival.  
 

 



Goodbye and good luck year 6 
On Wednesday we said an emotional goodbye to our year 6 children at their graduation. There 
were tears aplenty but the overwhelming feeling was our pride in them for all of their successes 
at Keyworth. I for one will really miss them all and would like to wish them every success in the 
future. 
 

 
 
Keeping cool in the heatwave 
On Tuesday, many children were not in school due to the heat, however those that were tried 
to keep cool with some water fun. 
 

 
 
 



Keyworth Carnival 
Our carnival took place on Wednesday with the children parading the streets showcasing their 
learning across the wider curriculum. Thank you to all parents/carers who were able to cheer 
the children on, to those who volunteered to assist and to Assistant Headteacher Miri for 
organising!  
 

 



Certificates of excellence 
Congratulations to all of the children who won a “Certificate of Excellence Award”, including 
these lovely year 4 children. 
 

 
 
Class parties 
We ended the year with our class parties. During assembly I announced that I had taken the 
decision to ban all cakes, crisps, biscuits and other sweet treats. This did not go down too well… 
 

 



Year 6 BBQ 
The final celebration for our year 6s was their end-of-term BBQ. They had a great time eating, 
drinking and dancing. Thank you to Keyworth Friends for the donations. 
 

 
Keyworth Friends would like to wish the Year 6s all the best going forward to their next big 
adventure.... secondary school! 
 

 
 
Dyslexia Fair – Bell House 
Bell House will be hosting their 5th Dyslexia Fair on Saturday 10th September. The fair brings 
together families, teachers and the wider dyslexia community to learn more about dyslexia, talk 
to experts, discover useful resources and share experiences and advice. You can book FREE 
tickets using the link below: 
 
Bell House Dyslexia Fair - tickets 
 
SEND Imagination Boxes 
The Institution of Imagination, in partnership with The 
LEGO Group, have FREE Imagination Boxes for children 
with SEND. It is full of sensory activities for children to 
spark joy and to support the development of skills and 
wellbeing.  
 

Sign up at the link below: 
 
Sign up here     
 
Support for families 2– summer holiday activities and events 
At the end of this newsletter you will find posters containing information about local activities 
and events taking place during the summer holiday. 
 

I would like to thank you for your continued support of the school and wish you and your 
families a fantastic summer holiday! 

 
Ray Capper 

Head of School 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/bell-house-dyslexia-fair-tickets-383352897837
https://form.typeform.com/to/LeF7xXIo?typeform-source=imaginationldn.typeform.com


 
 

Little Fish Learning for Life Summer Programme 2022 
The Little Fish team works with year 6 students in developing their personal, social and health 
education to support their successful transition to mainstream secondary school. Using music, 
dance, drama, video and art, we explore a range of issues relevant to learning new skills, 
dealing with risks, making friends and coping with change.  
 
When: 8th - 19th August 2022 10:00am – 4:00pm (Monday to Friday)  
Where: Rye Oak Primary School, Whorlton Road, SE15 3PD.  
 
Book here 
 

 

Bubble Theatre’s Playing Safe 
Bubble is running a week-long summer holiday drama project for year 6 pupils living on or 
around the Brandon Estate or who attend the primary schools in that area (St Joseph’s, 
Keyworth, John Ruskin, St Paul’s, Comber Grove).  
 
Monday 15th - Friday 19th August  
1:00pm – 4:00pm  
Brandon Youth Centre (above the library)  
Maddocks Way, SE17 3NH  
Lunch provided  
 
Year 6 leavers are invited to join London Bubble Theatre for a week of fun drama activities.   
Come along to express yourself and make a play to perform at the end of the week.  
To book a place, please email emily@londonbubble.org.uk 
 
 

https://littlefishtheatre.co.uk/little-fish-summer-programme-registration-form-2022/?ct=t(EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_5_17_2019_11_19_COPY_01)
mailto:emily@londonbubble.org.uk


 



 
 



 
https://kclbs.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IuWe

TjmKHZaKYC  

https://kclbs.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IuWeTjmKHZaKYC
https://kclbs.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IuWeTjmKHZaKYC
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https://kclbs.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IuWeTjmKHZaKYC
https://kclbs.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IuWeTjmKHZaKYC

